St Augustine’s Community Together Residents’ Association (ACT)
Minutes of public community meeting at St Augustine’s Hall, Norwich.
Thursday 24 July 2008, starting at 7.30 p.m.
1. Welcome by the Revd Nicholas Vesey, Vicechair of ACT. The attendance register was circulated and there were 35 people in attendance.

2. The minutes of the last ACT meeting (5 June 2008) were approved.

3. Matters arising:
· The Leonard Street housing development plans, which would have meant the loss of a green space, residential car parking spaces and a children’s play area, had been rejected by Norwich City Council’s (NCC) Planning Committee. It is understood that no appeal was likely to be made.

·  Revised plans for the redevelopment of Anglia Square and its surrounding areas were being submitted by Centenary Ashcroft. These chiefly concerned scaling down the proposed number of apartments and houses and reducing the storeys of the proposed 19-storey residential tower block. This rethink was generally approved of by local residents, although there were concerns now that the downturn in the economy, particularly in the housing market might make the whole redevelopment scheme unviable.
4. Green Spaces
Mrs Judith Davison from NCC’s Green Spaces team said that work on improving Gildencroft Park, such as landscaping and new paving, would be undertaken when there were funds available. It was hoped that Section 106 money come from the developers of Anglia Square. She said that the Leonard Street area would need to be redesigned, with the play area moved up to the green space area and the car park moved down into the old play area. Again, work was dependent of finding Section 106 funding. The play areas in St George’s Street (near Playhouse) and St Paul’s (Willis Street) also needed revamping, but these area had a lower priority that the Gildencroft or Leonard Street.


Cllr Maran McKay asked why these improvements were dependant on Section 106; wasn’t there money ring-fenced for the St Augustine’s and Magdalen Street areas in the Northern City Centre Area Action Plan? Mrs Davidson to make enquiries.

Mrs Margaret Camina asked what the timescale for all this was. Mrs Davidson said it would probably be at least six months before any funding was available and was dependant on the redevelopment plans for Anglia Square being approved and the scheme going ahead.
Another resident asked why local residents were having to garden the green space in Leonard Street themselves. Why wasn’t City Care maintaining it? Mrs Davidson to make enquiries.
5. Safer Neighbourhood Action Panels (SNAPs) and reports of anti-social behaviour in the area
Cllr Janet Bearman, Chair of the West Centre SNAP gave a brief introduction on what SNAPs were, how and why they were set up and what they seek to achieve. The St Augustine’s area was partly in the West Centre SNAP area and partly in the Heartsease/Thorpe Hamlet SNAP area. SNAP meetings were held every three months and the panel like to move them around the area. The next one for the West Centre SNAP would be on 9 September 2008 from 7.00 to 9.00 p.m. in St Augustine’s Hall. The panel consist of 10 to 12 local residents, traders, police, etc. The panel listen to the concerns of people attending the SNAP meetings and decide on three priorities for action in the area.


Frank (?), standing in for Spencer Fischer-Harrrison, from the NCC’s anti-social behaviour team said that no acceptable behaviour orders had yet been issued, but parents and children had been seen and spoken to in connection with anti-social behaviour I the area (especially directed at the sheltered housing in the Gildencroft). He then heard from residents in the Gildencroft sheltered housing scheme that they had recently apples and eggs throw at their houses. It was unclear whether the scheme’s housing manager had been informed. Problems with intimation and criminal damage at Talbot Square was also reported.


The problem of fly-tipping in and around the bins intended for residential use only in The Lathes, Howard Terrace and Ebenezer Place was raised. Stuart McLaren, ACT Secretary, would follow this up with the Council.

6. Councillors’ Reports

Cllr Adrian Holmes (Green Party) commented that he had been impressed by the number of local residents and traders who turned out to oppose the Leonard Street housing development plans, which had been rejected (see above). He was sure that this turn out helped to influence the outcome. Cllr Holmes noted that the Old White Lion pub in Oak Street was reopening after having been close for about three years. He also noted that the highway order to proceed with the St Augustine’s one-way gyratory scheme had been given the go ahead by JHAC, despite the opposition to it expressed a the JHAC meeting by local residents and councillors who expressed a general wish in the area that St Augustine’s Street should be made traffic-free or access only. However, the gyratory was dependant on the Anglia Square redevelopment plans going ahead.

Cllr Maran McKay mentioned that there was currently a public consultation exercise going on by the Boundary Commission for England concerning how local government if Norfolk and Suffolk should be organised. The Commission’s preferred option was for a single authority for the whole of Norfolk and Lowestoft. This proposal was being opposed by all of the four main political parties. It was agreed that Stuart McLaren, ACT Secretary, would write to the Commission in opposition to the proposed single unitary authority for Norfolk and Lowestoft on the grounds that it was feared that such an authority would be too remote from the concerns and issues affecting residents and traders in small urban area like ours.

7. Date of next meeting: 15 October 2008. This meeting will mark the fifth birthday of our association. It is planned to celebrate this occasion.
